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September 8, 2023

Jerome P. Sheehan, Director

Burlington County Department of Solid Waste
P.O. Box 429

Columbus, NJ 08022

Dear Mr. Sheehan:

The New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection’s (Department) Division of Sustainable Waste
Management is in receipt of a proposed amendment to the Burlington County District Solid Waste
Management Plan (County Plan) dated August 21, 2023. This amendment to the County Plan proposes
County Plan inclusion of corrections to inconsistencies and typographical errors to the updated 2021
Burlington County District Solid Waste Management Plan, which was certified by the Department on
September 6, 2022. These include the following revisions:

e Section V.D. Sanitary Landill Closure Escrow- The citation in the second paragraph shall be
corrected to N.J.A.C. 7:26-24.9(c)9.

e Section VI.1.b.(4)(a)i - Landfill Capacity-In the first sentence of the third paragraph strike
2,5158,737 cubic yards and replace it with 2,158,737 cubic yards.

e Section VI.A.2.a - the name Republic Waste Services, Inc. shall be revised to Republic Servies of
NJ, LLC.

e Section VI.A.2.b - Hainesport Industrial Railroad, LLC (“HIRR”) — the words “and intermodal
container facility” shall be stricken.

e Section VI.A.3 — Intermodal Container Facilities — Item a. Hainesport Industrial Railroad, LL.C
shall be stricken.

Pursuant to N.ILA.C. 7:26.11(b)14, the inclusion of revisions to the 2021 Burlington County District Solid
Waste Management Plan can be accomplished via administrative action. Therefore, the revisions to the 2021
Burlington County District Solid Waste Management Plan is hereby approved as an administrative action
pursuant to N.JLA.C. 7:26-6.1 1(f).

If you have any questions relative to this action, please contact James Pellegrini of my staff at (609) 292-2402
or by email at James.Pellegrini@@dep.nj.gov.

Sincerely,

9115/ Agperae
Il Aspinwall, Section Chief

Bureau of Solid Waste Planning and Licensing
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